WINTER NEWSLETTER 2018

Welcome to the Winteredition of
the LSCB newsletter.

Inmy introductiontothe last edition
of the newsletter, | flagged the
LSCB’s concernabout two major
issues: the potential impactofpolice
reorganisation on effective joint
working to protect children, and
what| describedas the lack ofany
significant progress to date in
addressing whatis now recognised
as a crisisinlocal mental health
services for childrenand
adolescents. | subsequentlyraised
these concernsat the Redbridge
Healthand Wellbeing Board (HWB),
where members were extremely
concerned. The Chair ofthe HWB,
ClIr Mark Santos, wrote following the
discussion tothe Clinical
Commissioning Group (CCG) seeking
strongassurances about the action
beingtakentoimprove Child &
Adolescent Mental Health Services
(CAMHS). lalsoemphasisedthe
importance ofbothissuesinan
interview with the Ilford Recorder
following publication of the LSCB
Annual Report.

At its meetinginJanuary, the LSCB
received substantial updateson
both of these issues. Itis clear that
all partners areworkingreally hard
to resolve issues andimprove
services,andthere has beensome
encouraging progress. Effective Joint
working with the police Child Abuse
Investigation Team is now well
embedded under the new structure.
However, thereare still significant
problemswith delaysinsecuring
multi-agency strategy discussions
which needtoinvolve officers from
the domesticviolence or CSE units
withinthe police;and too often what
are agreed as jointvisits between
social workersand police endup as
two social workersvisiting because

of the unavailability of police officers.

The LSCB was extremely pleasedto
learn that the CCG have now
committed substantial additional
funding for the improvement of

CAMHS services in Redbridge.
Recruitment of additional staffis
underway, and the ‘single point of
access’ Wellbeing Hub shouldfinally
beinplace by April. We are very
aware that schoolsinparticularare
supportingmany young people who
would benefitfrom more specialist
services because,asone
headteacher putitbluntly, “weknow
there’s no point in referring to CAMHS”.
The promised training to equip
schools and others working with
young peopleto supportyoung
people withemerging mental health
difficulties more effectively has also
beendelayed. Both health
commissioners and providers have
assuredthe Boardthat significant
improvements inthe service,
including the roll out of the training
referredto, can be expectedin
2018/19.

We know that none of these issues
are easytoresolve.Budget cutsand
financial pressuresare affecting the
policeandthe NHS as they are
affectingall publicservices. As Chair,
| remain extremelyconcernedabout
the impact these pressureshave on
young people.What| can say,
though, is thatin the difficultand
sometimes critical discussions that
are takingplace, thereisa
willingness onall sides to recognise
the seriousness of the issuesand a
strong commitment to seek
solutions.Itis easy, whenagencies
feel theyare underattack, for them
to retreatinto defensiveness. Thatis
not whatis happeningin Redbridge,
and that remains one of the great
strengths of the local partnerships.

Towards the end of 2017, the
Government published for
consultation draft guidance onthe
new safeguardingarrangementsto
be introduced under the Children
and Social Work Act2017. In2019,
the statutory requirement to
establisha LSCBwill be removed.
Instead, the local authority, CCGand
the policewill berequiredtoagree
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between themselves
arrangementsfor
multi-agency
working to protect
children, involving
otheragenciesas
they thinkappropriate. Discussions
about what this mightlooklikein
Redbridge are atavery early stage.
As the Inde pendent Chair presiding
over what will be the last fullyear’s
existence ofthe LSCBinits current
form, itis most certainlynot for me
to seek to prescribe what those
arrangementsshould be.l dohope,
though, that they will continueto
include the strong scrutiny and
challenge toall partners that|
believe the LSCB has contributed. |
also hope that, while thereis
undoubtedly scopefor more
collaboration and sharing of work
between neighbouringboroughs,
the arrangements will continueto
have a strong Redbridge focus.
Giventhatboththe CCGandthe
police, as wellof course as our major
NHS providers, have structuresthat
indifferent ways work across
Redbridge, Barkingand Dagenham,
and Havering, | thinkitisevenmore
important that safeguarding
arrangementsdo notlose theirfocus
on what works and what needs to
improveonamore local basis.
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Board Report
Feedback from the LSCB Meeting — 16 January 2018

Summary of items discussed by the Board

Among other items, the Board:

Reviewed progressagainstits Business Plan for 2017/18.There is good progress in most
areas, but progress on improving mental health services for children and young people and
on embeddingreally effective joint working with the police under their new tri-borough
structure has been slower.

Reviewed and discussed the most recent available performance data on the functioning of
the local child protection system. In most areas performance remainshigh. There has been an
encouragingfallinthe number of repeatepisodes of young people going missing. It is not
yet clear,though, if this is a real change or a function of some difficultiesin reporting.
Discussed the Private Fostering Reportfor2016/17. Albeitfrom alow base, the number of
private fostering arrangements notified to the local authority was 100% higherat the end of
March 2017 than it had been a yearearlier— 13 compared to 6. The Board agreed to ask all
partner agenciesforinformation aboutwhatthey were doing or planned to do to furtherraise
awarenessand identification of private fostering situations. Find out more aboutPrivate
Fosteringon our website.

Agreed arevised CSE Prevention and Intervention Strategy, takingon board the revision of
the Pan London Operating Protocol publishedin 2017.

Discussed an evaluation of the impact of the first six months of police restructuring on child
protection work,and an update on the CAMHS Transformation Plan. Discussion onboth
these items is reported inthe Chair’s introduction to this newsletter.

Received the latest update on the Multi-Agency Section 11 Audit Action Plan,drawn up after
all statutory partners completed a self-audit of their compliance with their safeguarding
responsibilitiesand subjected it to peer challengein early 2017. Good progress is being made
againstthe great majority of agreed actions.

Discussed the findingsand recommendationsfroma multi-agency auditof work with young
peopleon peer on peer abuse and e-safety. Thiswas a very rich piece of work, heavily
informed by inputfrom young people themselves. Amongstother actions arisingfromthe
audit, the Board agreed to revisit the ‘thresholds document’ on levels of need and referral to
early intervention orsocial care, to ensure that guidance on this massively important but
complex topic is sufficiently clearand up to date. It also commended the value of the Brook
Sexual Behaviours Traffic Light Tool in helpinginassessment and decision making.Thereis
now a link onthe LSCB website.

Agreed a joint protocol with the Redbridge Safeguarding Adults Board on the
responsibilities of staff working primarily with children when they encounterin their work
vulnerable adultswho may be in need of safeguarding. Thisis complementary to the ‘See the

Adult, See the Child’ protocol agreed last year on the responsibilities of staff working
primarily with adultsfor the safeguarding of children.



http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/LSCB-Business-Plan-2017-2018-Final.pdf
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/professionals/private-fostering/
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/Redbridge-LSCB-CSE-Prevention-and-Intervention-Strategy-2nd-Edition-January-2018.pdf
http://www.chscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/LONDON-CSE-PROTOCOL.pdf
https://www.brook.org.uk/our-work/the-sexual-behaviours-traffic-light-tool
https://www.brook.org.uk/our-work/the-sexual-behaviours-traffic-light-tool
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/Redbridge-Safeguarding-Boards-Joint-Working-Protocol-See-the-Child-See-the-Adult-2018.pdf
https://mylife.redbridge.gov.uk/redbridge-homepage/categories/keeping-safe/redbridge-safeguarding-adults-board/
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/03/Joint-Working-Protocol-Redbridge-LSCB-and-SAB-Final-March-2017.pdf
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/03/Joint-Working-Protocol-Redbridge-LSCB-and-SAB-Final-March-2017.pdf

LSCB Business Plan2017-2018

Priority 7 Priority 2

To improve services for young people
experiencing mental ill-health To strengthen the protection and support
of children and young people exposed to

exploitation and harmful practices
There have been considerable delaysinthe

implementation of the out of the CAHMS As part of the LSCB mult|—agepcy.aud|t .
Transformation Planin Redbridge and this has programme, an audltofprqctlce n el o
been a majorfocus forthe LSCB through the year. to suspected €ases B 'currer?tly.

The CCG have now agreed substantial additional P”derwaX Ll et th|§ a,UdltWIH =
fundingforthe service which itis hoped will LSS piviSpAnership =Gl
deliverimprovementsand service developments SN 20 8,/1 9.The LSCBweIcqmed the
from April 2018. Information onthe current continued fundlnglofthe Rl i
positionand a reminder of the current referral seazen BRmarsle s o s e pleseiiag

process and criteria were shared with schoolsin on our serne e inelLenie provide‘the
Redbridgein early January. National FGM Centre, along with their

revamped website and Information Hub.

The new Multi-Agency Sexual Exploitation
(MASE) Panel working arrangements have
now been implemented which arein line

The LSCB have been using Instagram - our social
media channel for young peopleto share
information on what specialistagenciesare
availableto provide help with mental health

concerns andalso to disseminate positive withthe London CSE Operating Protocol.
messages. A new drama - Playing with Fire- is available
A refreshed Redbridge Multi-Agency Suicide this term to Redbridge schoolsfeaturing

internet abuse and encouraging children

Prevention Strategy, which includeswork with .
andyoung peopleto stay safe on-line. A

childrenandyoung people,is dueto be

published shortly. preview for professionals,heldon 18

‘ . . January,wasreviewed positively. Contact
Partneragencies, particularly schools,are being Redbridge Drama Centre for more
encouraged to contributeto the Government’s information.
consultation on Transforming children and

young people’s mental health provision which

is open until 2 March.

Stop Press

Free CSE Training Course for
School Staff facilitated by
SaferLondon on 13 March. E-
mail

o deniseallen@saferlondon.
Priority 5

To strengthen the quality and impact of the Independent Reviewing Officer (IRO)/Child
Protection (CP) Chair role, particularly with reference to cases of neglect

A good deal of work has been undertaken on this priority, with training on the StrengtheningFamilies
model for conferencing delivered, resources on working with neglectshared, and a multi agency audit
of work to protect children suffering from neglect completed.

The LSCB Multi-Agency Neglect Strategy was refreshed and the Neglect Toolkit continuesto be
promoted across all agencies. Aworkshop on the use of the Toolkitwasdelivered as part of the LSCB

Training Programme and will feature againin the new Programme running from April 2018.


https://www.instagram.com/redbridgelscb/?hl=en
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/664855/Transforming_children_and_young_people_s_mental_health_provision.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/664855/Transforming_children_and_young_people_s_mental_health_provision.pdf
http://nationalfgmcentre.org.uk/
http://nationalfgmcentre.org.uk/knowledge-hub-resources/
http://www.chscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/LONDON-CSE-PROTOCOL.pdf
http://redbridgedramacentre.co.uk/RedbridgeDramaCentre.dll/Contact
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/05/LSCB-Neglect-Strategy-2nd-Edition-July-2017-Final-1.pdf
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/03/Redbridge-LSCB-Neglect-Toolkit-and-Guidance-2014.pdf
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/Neglect-Toolkit-Workshop.pdf
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/training-2/training-programme-2015-16/
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/training-2/training-programme-2015-16/
mailto:deniseallen@saferlondon.org.uk
mailto:deniseallen@saferlondon.org.uk

briefing

To strengthen and improve supportto children
and young people on e-safety and peer-on-peer
sexual harassment

The group of young people who have been
commissioned to develop materialson e-safety
and sexual harassment have been busy with the
Youth Election 2018 but will be continuing the
work shortly.

Information and resourceson this topic, including
the recently published DfE guidance on sexual
violence and harassment in schools are being
routinely shared with schools who are preparing
for the delivery of sex and relationship education
(SRE) forimplementation by September 2019.

The LSCB will again be taking part in Safer
Internet Day #S1D2018which thisyearis on 6

February. Check oursocial media channelsand
website for more information.

Further develop and improve
safeguarding arrangements for children
and young people that go missing from
home or care

The Safeguarding Children who go
Missing Training Course on our current
Programme has been very popular. Itis due
to run againon 6 February.

The LSCBInstagram feed is used to share
messages with young people aboutstaying
safeand who to contact if missing.

HMIC Report

Priority §

To further strengthen the LSCB’s
monitoring and oversight of practice

The Multi-Agency S11 Action Plan continuesto be
monitored by the Boardand now includes actions
from the IatestS1 1 self-audit completed by the
BCU. The

=2018is drawmg toa close with the final audit
whichison FGM. A report onkey learning from
the Programme willbeavailablein April2018.

A free briefingon the learning from the recent
Peer-on-PeerAbuse Auditis takingplaceon 1
Februaryandplacesaresstillavailable.


http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/Private-Fostering.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/667862/Sexual_Harassment_and_Sexual_Violence_-_Advice.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/667862/Sexual_Harassment_and_Sexual_Violence_-_Advice.pdf
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/2018
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/2018
https://www.justiceinspectorates.gov.uk/hmicfrs/wp-content/uploads/met-national-child-protection-inspection.pdf
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/Safeguarding-Children-who-go-Missing.pdf
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/Safeguarding-Children-who-go-Missing.pdf
https://www.instagram.com/redbridgelscb/?hl=en
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/Redbridge-LSCB-Multi-Agency-Audit-Programme-2017-2018-Published.pdf
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/Redbridge-LSCB-Multi-Agency-Audit-Programme-2017-2018-Published.pdf
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/Learning-from-Multi-Agency-Audits-2.pdf

Service Highlight: LBR Fostering Service

What is fostering?

Fosteringis the caringand supportofchildren
and young peoplewho cannot live with their
own birth family. Itis derivedfrom the term
‘foster’ which meanstoencourage the
development of. Fostering canlastforafew
days, for examplerespite or emergency foster
care, toseveral months oryears. Some children
do returntotheir birthfamilies but others may
go on to remaininfostercare untilthey canbe
supportedintoindependentlivingas a care
leaver. Somewillbe adopted.

Who needs fostering?

Childrenandyoung
peopleneedtobe
fosteredforavariety of
reasons — often because
theirbirth parentscannot |
care for them adequately
and provide the
necessary safeguarding.
InRedbridge we do work
withfamiliestotryand
resolve issuesandif
possible helpchildrento returnhome.

We have childrenandyoung people across a
wide age range from birth upwards, that need
to be looked after within fostercare. These can
be single children, sibling groups, childrenwith
disabilities or those with particularly
challengingbehaviour. InRedbridge we are
particularly looking for Foster Carers for older
childrenandyoung peopleaged 11 yearsand
over plussiblinggroups.

Who canbe afostercarer?

Foster Carers comefrom arange ofethnic
backgrounds, ages and different sexual
orientation. Youcanbe single or one ofa
couple. Thereis no formal qualificationto
becomeafoster carer,althoughyou willbe
requiredtocompletea Disclosure and Barring
Service (DBS) check. Mostimportantly, you
needtohave an interestin caring for children
and young people, enjoy spending timewith
them and have sufficient emotional capacityto
provide the support, care and affection that
theyneedinastable home environment. You
will, however, need tolive locallyinRedbridge
and have a spare room available.

Howlongdoes it take tobe approved and
what supportis there?

The time takentogo through the approval
process (detailedin our fosteringbooklet) can
vary butitusually takes sixmonthstogo
through the assessment process, training and
Panel.

Foster carersdon'tworkinisolation. Theyare
part of anetwork of professionals around a
child oryoung personlivingincare soyou
would not be working onyour own. Foster
carersare supported by a Supervising Social
Worker, provided with trainingandreceive a
financial package. Ourfostering allowances
currentlyare up to £457 per week.

Howcan I find out more?

Thereislots ofinformation available to enable
you tofind outaboutfosteringin Redbridge.
Firstly, take alook at our Information Booklet
and the otherinformation available on

Redbridgei.

There are opportunities to hear from the
Redbridge Fostering Team and an existing
Foster Carer at one of our Information Sessions.
These are taking placein the York Room, at

liford CentralLibrary on 12 February, 13
Marchand 9 April, from 18:00 to 20:00.

If you wantanswers to specific questions,
contact the Fostering Duty Teamon 020 8708
7528 ore-mailfostering@redbridge.gov.uk.
Finally, watch our short film — Fostering with

Redbridge Council on YouTube and hear from
some of our dedicated Redbridge Foster Carers.

rediiasc;le
Foster

for Redbridge Council

Do you have space in your life
to foster a child?



https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/disclosure-and-barring-service
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/disclosure-and-barring-service
https://www.redbridge.gov.uk/media/4400/fostering-a5-booklet-2017_3_web.pdf
https://www.redbridge.gov.uk/media/4400/fostering-a5-booklet-2017_3_web.pdf
https://www.redbridge.gov.uk/adult-and-childrens-services/fostering/
http://my.redbridge.gov.uk/map/libraries/redbridge-central-library
mailto:fostering@redbridge.gov.uk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=9&v=KrJggIjjwTo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=9&v=KrJggIjjwTo

LSCB Events Calendar

To keep fullyinformed about LSCB events, do follow us on

Training

Below are details of the wide range of upcoming

learning events availablevia the LSCB Training

Programme 2017 -2018. Youcan view the
content of each eventand sign up viaour on-line

Nomination Form.

HonourBased Abuseand Forced Marriage —
30 January (PM)

Learning from Child Deaths - 1 February
Safeguarding Children Who Go Missing — 6
February

See the Adult, See the Child - 7 February

Common Assessment Framework
Introduction- 15 February

Safeguarding Level 2-20 February & 15
March

Understanding Loss, Grief and Bereavement
- 22 February

Child Trafficking AcrossBorders— 22
February

Workshopto Raise Awareness of Prevent- 6
March

Learning from Multi-Agency Auditson
Mental Health — 12 March

Private Fostering- 13 March

Modern Slavery Awareness— 16 March
Common Assessment Framework —
Assessment & Planning forPractitioners—22
March

Are we missing something? If youare looking for
trainingona safeguarding childrenissue that we
haven’tcovered — dolet us knowvia
LSCB.Training@redbridge.gov.uk . Wecan't
guarantee that we will be
ableto commission a s
course, as fundingis S e
limited, but we will be able e
to signpost youto other
providersand on-line
resources. Our new
Training Programme for2018 — 2019 will be
published at the end of March.

I

=

B lupmv:usm > JDB weeny

AL T

= (ONPETENC k\.:TEACHINBg
skis=SH RAININDGE

@RedbridgelL SCB

LSCB Stand liford Central Library

We areback in the Library Foyer on Tuesday
13 February from 10:30 to 15:00 giving out
information, resourcesand guidanceonall
thing safeguarding. Do come along to meet
the LSCB Team and havea chat!

FeedbackfromLSCBLeamingEvent- Workingwith
Families with Childrenwith Disabilities (CWD)

The LSCB held an externally facilitated Learning Event
for an audience of multi-agency managers across
children’s social care, health, educationand the
voluntary sector on 28 Septemberlookingat working
with the families of children with disabilities. Some of
the key themes andlearning thatarose from the day
include:

An understanding of the veryreal social
isolation, loss and difficulty in understanding or
comingtotermswitha child’s condition or
prognosis by parents.

An understanding of the very difficult situations
of some families in terms of caring fora child
withvery complex needsand limited‘resources’
e.g.physical, financial, emotional.

The additional needto seek the ‘voice of the
child’ creatively in what can be adult-dominated
discussions, to ensure being child-centred.

The needto ensure professional curiosity is
robustand guard against professional
dangerousness and potential collusion with
parents, whilst maintaining much needed
support.

The value of using multi-agency ecomaps,
genograms and chronologiesin difficult to
manage cases and see the historical context-
particularlyin casesof neglect.

The potential for disguised compliance by
parents or manipulation of practitioners and
agenciestoworkagainst ratherthanwith each
other.

The importance of provision of reflective and
analytical supervision to support practitioners.

For more information on the event, contact
LSCB@redbridge.gov.ukor talk to Lesley Perry, LSCB
Business Manager or Andrea Barrell, LSCB Quality
Assurance Manager.



http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/training-2/courses-coming-up/
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/training-2/courses-coming-up/
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/training-2/training-programme-2015-16/
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/training-2/training-programme-2015-16/
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/training-2/nomination-form/
mailto:LSCB.Training@redbridge.gov.uk
https://twitter.com/redbridgelscb
mailto:LSCB@redbridge.gov.uk

Meet a Lay Member

The Redbridge LSCB hasvolunteer Lay Members who are there to
provide localinsightand challenge. One is Nahim,who shares her
involvementbelow.

My nameis Nahim Hanif and| have lived in Redbridge for 30 years. |
have worked in education for over 35 years and as a teacher,
safeguarding children has always been a priority forme. When the
opportunity arose for me to become a Lay Member for the Redbridge
LSCB | applied for the post straight away and this is now my fifth year
in therole! Theother Lay Member and myselfwork well as a team.
We have been given opportunities to attendtraining courses which
has widened our knowledge of safeguarding further. We were also
asked by a neighbouring borough to talk to their Lay Members about
our role to help their understanding of the commitment it involves. As
a Lay Member | feel privilegedthat | can actively take part in the
quarterly LSCB board meetings and contribute to the Business Plan.
We are also invitedtotake part annually in the section 11

audit challenge panels. As local residents we are given a voice for
local concerns. We have been involved in working on a number of
safeguarding topics which concern Redbridge and surrounding areas,
including consanguinity, FGM and most recently private tutoring.
Oneofthehighlights of my time has been working alongside other
professionals in producing leaflets for thelocal residents on genetic
risks to children’s health and parents related by birth andensuring
safe guarding when enrolling children in private tutoring centres,
growing numbers of which are opening in Redbridge. Recently|took
my granddaughter to thelocal library and | saw some parents
reading the private tutoring leaflet which was very rewarding.

If you are a Redbridgeresident and would like to find out about
becoming a Lay Member, please e-mailLSCB@redbridge.gov.uk .

Safer Internet Day (SID) 2018

Our Independent Chair
speaks to the llford
Recorder

Didyou see the llIford
Recorderfeaturedan
interview with our Chair,
John Goldup, backin
November? If not, youcan
still read it on-line.

The article featuresJohn's
reflectionson the good
safeguarding practicein
Redbridgeandthe need to
work through changes
within mental health
services for childrenand the
implementation of the local
police BasicCommand Unit
(BCU) to ensure that these
standards are maintained
across the partnership of
agenciesworking with
children,young peopleand
families. The LSCB
continuesto challengeand
monitor progress in these
two importantareas as part
of its current Business Plan
(see page 3). The interview
was a follow-up to our
Annual Report 2016 -
2017.

SID 2018 is taking place on Tuesday 6 February —with the slogan ‘Create, Connect and Share
Respect: a better internet startswithyou’. Coordinatedin the UK by the UK Safer Internet Centre,
the celebration will see hundreds of organisations,including our LSCB partners, gettinginvolved to
help promote the safe, responsible and positive use of digital technology for childrenand young
people. Lastyear overa thousand organisations supported the day,and 3 million children were
reached!View the dedicated website to find outmore and getinvolved with #SID2018.
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https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/
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https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/2018
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http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/LSCB-Private-Tutor-and-Tuition-Centre-Leaflet-2017.pdf
mailto:LSCB@redbridge.gov.uk
http://www.ilfordrecorder.co.uk/news/long-read-do-pressures-on-police-and-mental-health-crisis-threaten-child-protection-services-in-redbridge-1-5301172
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/LSCB-Business-Plan-2017-2018-Final.pdf
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/LSCB-Annual-Report-2016-2017-FINAL.pdf
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/LSCB-Annual-Report-2016-2017-FINAL.pdf

Contextual Safeguarding

Contextual safeguarding is based on the
concept that young people’s behaviours,
level of vulnerability and resilience are all
informed by the social, public and private
contexts in which they spend their time. It
looks holistically at the child or young
person’s lived experience rather than just
focusing on individual risk factors in the
home. As children grow into adolescence,
they spend increasing amounts of time
socialising with peers, at school and in public
environmentsindependentof parent or carer
supervision. Their peer group becomes more
influential than their family. Schools can be
an important protective factor but research
does identify that childrenand young people
are vulnerable to sexual harassment and
abuse from their peers in educational
settings. This topic was explored in the
recent BBC Panorama programme - When
Kids Abuse Kids (available on BBC iPlayer
until September 2018). More information for
professionals on Harmful Sexual Behaviours
can be found on the LSCB website.

Exposure to violence on the streets can
involve exploitation relating to gang
affiliation, sexual exploitation, going missing
and trafficking. When spending time in these
extra-familial contexts young people may be
exposed to healthy norms which promote
positive social relationships butthey may also
encounter harmful norms that are conducive
to abusive and exploitative relationships. As
a result, the local safeguarding system needs
to identify, assess and intervene in all the
social environments where the abuse and
exploitation of young people occurs taking a
‘contextual” approach to safeguarding.

If you are a practitioner with responsibilities
for safeguarding children and young people
and want to find out more about contextual
safeguarding, you may wish to view the short
film on Vimeo - “What is Contextual
Safeguarding?” or join the Contextual
Safeguarding Network, which is free of
charge and will enable you to download
resources, access peer learningand view their
‘blog’.

DfE - Together, we can tackle child abuse

LB Redbridgejoined the LSCBin support the
DfE’s public awarenessraising campaign aimed
at encouraging peopleto report child abuse if
they see it. The results from the evaluationare
encouraging.

e Overa quarterof adultsin targeted LAs
in England were aware of the DfE
Together campaign adverts.

e Athird agreedthat the adverts told
them something new.

e 53% of people who were aware of the
adverts knew whoto report to if they
thoughta child was being abused
and/or neglected (versus 30% of
respondents who had notseen the
advert).

e 70% of people feltconfidentor very
confidentaboutreporting a suspicion of
a child experiencing abuse and/or
neglecthaving seen the advert.

e Halfof adultsin England were confident
they could identify signs of child abuse
and/or neglect, rising to two thirds
having seen the adverts.

Giventhe success of the campaign to date, a
third phaseis plannedto run from February
2018 which willinclude a national awareness
week and new materials, resources thatwe
can use across Redbridge. More information
will be availablevia our website shortly.

Report from the Association of Independent
LSCB Chairs (AILCs) Annual Conference

The Board was presented by our Board Manager
at the AILCs Annual Conference held on 21 - 22
November. The theme of the Conference was
Safeguarding Outcomes — Ambitious for
Children and included presentations from the
National Confidential Inquiry into Child Abuse,
the Howard League for Penal Reform, NHS
England, Ofsted, DfE, the Football Association
amongst others. If you are interested in viewing
any particular presentation, do contact the LSCB

via LSCB@redbridge.gov.uk


http://www.bbc.co.uk/iplayer/episode/b098tgsl/panorama-when-kids-abuse-kids
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/professionals/harmful-sexual-behaviours/
https://vimeo.com/200856011
https://vimeo.com/200856011
https://www.contextualsafeguarding.org.uk/join-the-network
https://www.contextualsafeguarding.org.uk/about/the-contextual-safeguarding-networ
https://www.contextualsafeguarding.org.uk/about/the-contextual-safeguarding-networ
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/
mailto:LSCB@redbridge.gov.uk

Contact Information

Local Safeguarding Children
Board (LSCB)

Tel:02087085282
Website:
3P @Redbridgel SCB

@RedbridgeLSCB
LSCB Training

Requests, enquiries andfeedback canbe
made using the on-line

Local Authority Designated
Officer (LADO)

Tel:02087085350
Mobile: 07584127461

Child Protection Referrals

Tel:020 87083885 (Office Hours)
Tel:020 87085897 (Evenings and weekends)

Child Death Overview Panel
(CDOP) Notifications

Tel:02087085961
Mobile: 07966599555
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Local Safeguarding Children Board

We want your views on safeguarding issues that are important to YOU. Articles
should be 200 - 300 words in length. We also welcome feedback, comments and
suggestions for future content. Please contact Lesley Perry, LSCB Business

Manager, via LSCB@redbridge.gov.uk oron 020 8708 5282 or 07814 883194.
Our next edition —-Spring 2018 — will be published at the end of April 2018.


mailto:LSCB@redbridge.gov.uk
http://www.redbridgelscb.org.uk/
mailto:LSCB.Training@redbridge.gov.uk
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